
CA 3/13/23 

CastleBranch Urine Drug Screen (UDS) & Background Check 

For Fall & Spring Enrollment 

All admitted students to the AAS Nursing Program are required to provide a clear 
CastleBranch Background Check and a negative CastleBranch Urine Drug 
Screen (UDS). 

Please note that the CastleBranch Urine Drug Screen (UDS) that students 
completed as part of the Application/Admissions Step (Step 1) cannot be used 
for Fall 2023 enrollment. Students who are admitted to the AAS Nursing Program 
must provide a second negative CastleBranch Urine Drug Screen (UDS) 
completed between the day they are informed about their admission status and 
July 13, 2023.   

Students are required to use the same account they created when they applied to the AAS 
Nursing Program (https://portal.castlebranch.com/uz86) and choose from the options:  

               1. UZ86bg (Background Check) 

                                                                                   and 

                     2. UZ86dt (Urine Drug Screen/UDS) 

 

The criminal Background Check and the Urine Drug Screen (UDS) must be done through 
CastleBranch only. A copy of the UDS report must be attached with the NPE form and received 
by the Health Center. 
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